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2 November 2020 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

I hope you all had a lovely half term and welcome back to school. As I’m sure you are aware, on 

Saturday the Prime Minister announced a 4-week national lockdown from Thursday 5th November 

2020. In his statement, he was very clear that schools will remain open and that children are expected 

to attend school, stating that senior clinician’s advice, that school is the best place for children to be at 

this time. I do appreciate that this is a worrying and anxious time but I wanted to take this opportunity 

to reassure you that we continue to have our protective measures in place in school to continue to 

provide a safe environment for all children, staff and parents.  

 

It is more important now than ever that as a school community we adhere to the protective measures in 

place at all times. Please do remember to only attend school site at the designated drop off and 

collection time and wear a mask/visor if you are able to. Please do not approach the class teacher, if 

you need to speak to your child’s class teacher please use the class email.  

 

Drop off and collection times: 

 

Drop off: 

Year Timings 

Reception 8:45 – 8:55 am  

Year 1 8:40 – 8:55 am 

Year 2 8:30 – 8:45 am  

Year 3 8:40 – 8:55 am 

Year 4 8:30 – 8:45 am 

Year 5 8:40 – 8:55 am 

Year 6 8:30 – 8:45 am 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.fandbharlow.uk/page/?title=GDPR&pid=217


 

 

Collection: 

Year Timings 

Reception 3:05 – 3:20 pm 

Year 1 3:05 – 3:20 pm  

Year 2 2:55 – 3:15 pm  

Year 3 3:05 – 3:20 pm 

Year 4 2:55 – 3:15 pm 

Year 5 3:05 – 3:20 pm 

Year 6 2:55 – 3:15 pm 

 

Finally, I would like to extend our continued support for all members of our community during these 

unprecedented times. If there is any further support that you or your family need in any aspect of your 

life, please do not hesitate to contact me so we can work through this together. No member of our 

community is alone. We now have food parcels in school that we can give out if you require them.  I 

have no doubt that this half term will prove difficult for us all and I thank you for your on-going 

support at this challenging time.  

 

Kind regards 

 

 

Sue Spearman 

Headteacher 


